BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

October 16, 2004: The Teachers Saving Children[®] Ohio Chapter Board of Trustees met in Columbus, Ohio, for their regularly scheduled Fall meeting. The following are highlights of some of the items that were discussed.

- 1. The Board of Trustees accepted the resignation of Gloria Hoelle who has served on the Board of Trustees for 2½ years. The Board of Trustees approved the name of Pam Hall to fill the open seat on the Board of Trustees.
- 2. The Board of Trustees approved amendments to Article 2 of the <u>Constitution & Bylaws</u>. All the approved amendments dealt with memberships and align the Ohio <u>Constitution & Bylaws</u> with the National <u>Constitution & Bylaws</u>.
- 3. The Board of Trustees discussed various ways of getting the word about Teachers Saving Children® out to more individuals. The Board of Trustees decided to host a dinner in the Northwest Region of the State.
- 4. The Board of Trustees approved the 2003-2004 fiscal report and the following 2004-2005 budget:

Awards & Gifts	50.00
Legal & Accounting	1500.00
Office Administration	300.00
Postage	1200.00
Public Relations	
Printing	1000.00
Promotion	800.00
Telephone	100.00
Travel Expenses	350.00
Total	\$5300.00

TEACHERS SAVING CHILDREN® - OHIO 2003-2004 FISCAL REPORT

Balance - September 1, 2003		\$2257.54
Receipts:		
Contributions:		
T-shirts	(\$94.00)	
Undesignated	560.00	
Memberships:		
2003-2004	960.00	
2004-2005	1864.00	
Interest	9.70	\$3299.70
Disbursements:		
Awards & Gifts	0.00	
Legal & Accounting	75.00	
National Dues	75.00	
2003-2004	192.00	
Office Administration	196.95	
Postage	1099.76	
Public Relations	60.00	
Advertising	100.00	
Printing	768.80	
Promotion	500.00	
Telephone	4.53	
Travel Expenses	228.32	\$3225.36
Traver Expenses	220.32	ψ3443.30
Balance - August 31, 2004		\$2331.88

Please note: There were a large number of membership renewals paid prior to September 1, 2004. Thank you for helping the Board to have a better picture of what our finances would be like for the 2004-2005 fiscal year. A reminder that all memberships are now being handled through the National Office. Teachers Saving Children® does not solicit additional contributions beyond memberships, but does appreciate any additional contributions received throughout the year.

OHIO 2004-2005 MEMBERSHIPS

The Ohio Teachers Saving Children® Board of Trustees would like to express their thanks to everyone who has taken the time to renew. As of October 31, 2004 there are 132 paid Ohio Teachers Saving Children® members. Your continued support is greatly appreciated. If you have not yet done so, there is still time to join and receive full membership benefits. Membership cards will be mailed later this month.

NEA LEADERSHIP CONFERENCE

The NEA Mid-Atlantic Regional Leadership Conference is being held January 28-30, 2005 in Columbus OH. The conference is held every year, but the location rotates among the six states in the region. If you are a leader in your local, please consider attending this event, especially since it is being held in Ohio this year. Contact Deborah Floyd (NEA) at 202-822-7356 for complete information.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS NOW!

The Teachers Saving Children®
Ohio Affiliate Chapter
Board of Trustees

Hosting an Evening Dinner

April 2, 2005 Northwest Ohio Region

All members as well as any other interested pro-life educators are invited to attend.

More details in the February newsletter.